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Those violations also take place in countries that have ratified the Indigenous and
Tribal Peoples Convention, 1989 (No. 169). The Permanent Forum recommends
that countries that have ratified that Convention update their legislation and legal
systems to conform with the Convention and its provisions. The Permanent Forum
welcomes the landmark ruling in October 2021 by the Supreme Court of Norway
protecting Indigenous Peoples from the establishment of a windmill park that
would interfere with their traditional reindeer grazing areas. The Permanent
Forum urges the Government of Norway to implement the decision of the
Supreme Court without delay. It also recommends that Norway urgently address
the allegations of increased incidents of hate speech online and offline against
the Saami peoples following the Supreme Court ruling.

Area of Work
ILO 169


